
Joint Leaders’ Statement on The Regional Comprehensive Economic Partnership (RCEP) 

15 November 2020 

 

We, the Heads of State/Government of the Member States of the Association of Southeast 
Asian Nations (ASEAN) – Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, Indonesia, Lao PDR, Malaysia, 
Myanmar, the Philippines, Singapore, Thailand and Viet Nam – Australia, China, Japan, 
Korea and New Zealand, met virtually on 15 November 2020, on the occasion of the 4th 
RCEP Summit. 

We were pleased to witness the signing of the RCEP Agreement, which comes at a time 
when the world is confronted with the unprecedented challenge brought about by the 
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) global pandemic. In light of the adverse impact of 
the pandemic on our economies, and our people’s livelihood and well-being, the signing of 
the RCEP Agreement demonstrates our strong commitment to supporting economic 
recovery, inclusive development, job creation and strengthening regional supply chains as 
well as our support for an open, inclusive, rules-based trade and investment arrangement. 
We acknowledge that the RCEP Agreement is critical for our region’s response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic and will play an important role in building the region’s resilience 
through inclusive and sustainable post-pandemic economic recovery process. 

 


